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March Meeting Highlights  

 

The February meeting was called to order 
with 25 members and guests attending. 

Show & Tell  

Holger Petersen presented a nicely finished 
Sig Kadet 40 he acquired  on the floor at the 
January RC expo in Waukesha.  The model 
needed some finishing, but is ready to fly 
with an O.S. .46.   

Matt Teresinski brought  in a pair of center 
wing sections  from his two 1/3 scale Balsa 
USA Fokker D-VIIs:  One was a finished 
plane that had crashed last year and Matt is 
in the process of rebuilding, the other is a 
new kit in process.  The newer model had 
not yet been sanded completely and the  
difference between the two wing sections 
really demonstrate how much work goes 
into these large scale kits. 

Matt discussed the building techniques  in-
volved and his covering technique.  The 
covering material used for these models is 
only 3/1,000ths of an inch thick, and with 
paint, only about 3.5/1,000ths.  For compar-
ison, a sheet of paper is about 4/ 1,000ths of 
an inch. 

A returning member (whose name was una-
vailable at the time of this writing, but will 
be included in the next Flight Lines), pre-
sented a demonstrator for a òGalloping 
Ghostó simultaneous dual proportional rc 
system from 1957 that uses pulse width and 
pulse rate to control 2 channels.  The de-
monstrator operated on 27.255 Mhz.  This 
particular setup had the elevator controlled 
by the pulse rate and the rudder by pulse 
width.  The actuator was a rotating bent 
control rod that moved both surfaces and 
was constantly in motion when turned on. 
When a control input was received, the os-
cillating motion of the control rod would 
move more in the appropriate direction to 
effect the direction change.  While the con-
trol surfaces were constantly in motion, 

even with no input, aircraft controlled with 
this system would reportedly still fly quite 
smoothly.   

This system, devised by Dr. Walt Good.  
More detailed explanation of how these sys-
tems operated can be found at http://
myweb.tiscali.co.uk/norcimradiocontrol/
Radio4.htm .  Thereõs also a brief history of 
the Good brothers and early radio control 
systems in the R/C Wikipedia article at 
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Radio -
controlled_model  

 

Treasurerõs report 

Dan Kleckner reports our current balance is 
$2,152.14, with a significant membership 
dues deposit yet to be made. 

Raffle  

Rikk Wolfs reports the raffle stands at 
$1,600 in cash and inventory.  

Comittees 

Annual Breakfast:  Chuck Hocking reported 
there were about 14 members at the annual 
breakfast.  This may be moved from Friday 
to Saturday next year to improve attend-
ance.  

MARCC:  Dennis Grossklaus reported on 
the annual RC Auction and swap meet:  
Paid attendance was at about the same level 
as last year.  Plowing and ice mitigation 
were discussed at the follow up meeting, 
and will be improved next year, as two at-
tendees fell in parking lot at this yearõs 
event.  

There were 571 people in attendance, with 
154 paid tables(Vs 137 in 2014).  The maxi-
mum number of available tables was 167.  

The raffle take was down quite a bit this 
year from 2014.   

Overall profits were up to $1,019 this year, 
up about $600 from 2014.   

The indoor flying event was successful, and 
the MARCC is considering shortening the 
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auction/swap meet to 2pm rather than 3pm, and starting 
the indoor flying at 2 next year.  

New Business  

There was further discussion of a possible R/C demon-
stration/event at Crites field this June, as Wings over 
Waukesha will be cancelled due to runway construction. 
While the North/South runway will active, there may be 
adequate space away from that runway to fly small elec-
trics safely.  Discussions are continuing.   

There was also further discussion of hosting the Rubicon 
Area Flyers at the Lakeland field for some sort of cookout, 
as had been previously discussed.  Details are still being 
revised, Jerry Kettner is coordinating.    

Old Business  

The annual banquet was quite successful.  I donõt have 
exact numbers just yet, but at last count there were at 
least 58 tickets sold.  Rikkõs presentation was hilarious as 
always.  Pictures are below, but further details will be 
included in the next Flight Lines.  

 

Events 

May 16  Lakeland RC Swap  

June 6: Rubicon Area Flyers Sailplane Fly-In 

June 20:  Fond Du Lac Aeromodelers association Robert 
Wellnitz Memorial Air show/Fun -fly  

July 25:  Annual Lakeland RC Fun Fly.  

Holger Peterson’s Kadet 40 

Matt Teresinski discusses covering materials and reconstruction of his D-VII 



An early “Galloping Ghost” Pulse radio control sys-



A few shots of the Annual Banquet 

Winner for “Has seen much better days” The gray Spirit of St. Louis on the left  won “Ladie’s Choice” 

#8 was winner for “Tiniest” aircraft 



Dave Mohr won “RC Pilot of the Year” Rikk Wolfs’ presentation was inspiring, as always.  

Winner of “Most likely to create biggest hole in the ground” 
Winner of “Pilot’s Choice” 

Quite a good turnout this year. Gerry Reichow’s Curtiss Jenny won “Best Scratch Built” 




